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Chairman Jordan, Ranking Member Smith, and members of the House Financial Institutions 

Committee, I would like to thank you for the opportunity to testify on behalf of House Bill 38.   

 

House Bill 38 will require a commercial credit reporting agency to provide credit reports to 

businesses and to establish a procedure whereby a business may dispute statements on the report. 

 

This legislation will establish a procedure by which an Ohio business that is subject of a 

commercial credit report may: 

 View a copy of the report and if the report contains inaccurate information,  

 Challenge and obtain details of the negative information so that the business can 

present evidence to support its side of any dispute.  

 

These legal protections are consistent with those that you and I and every American enjoy under 

the national Fair Credit Reporting Act. This legislation simply gives those same rights to Ohio 

small businesses.  

 

Commercial credit reporting agencies gather financial information on Ohio businesses through 

various sources to compile and sell this information to third parties. Generally, the purpose of the 

report is to provide a picture of the business’s financial health. Purchasers of this data include: 

 Banks, when deciding whether to make a loan to a business, 

 Vendors, when deciding whether to offer credit to a business in the course of 

selling them goods or services, and 

 Customers, when deciding whether to do business with a company. 

 

Chairman Jordan and members of the committee, thank you again for the opportunity to provide 

sponsor testimony on House Bill 38, and I am happy to answer any questions that you may have.  
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